
‘Ko te ako te maneatanga’
‘Hooked on Learning’
Wednesday 10 August

Term 3, Week 3

Keeping Ourselves Safe Starting Week 5 School Wide
Kia ora e te whanau,

Keeping Ourselves Safe is part of our Health and P.E. programs and is 
delivered across the school every 2nd year. The program is designed by the NZ 
Police and teachers deliver their program accordingly. Alongside the school 
delivering the program will be our local community police officer Constable 
Tash. Constable Tash will be working with staff, whanau and delivering lessons 
in the classrooms. We welcome all our whanau, parents and caregivers to an 
information hui being held at school on Thursday 25th August at 6.30-8.00pm. 

What part do parents, caregivers and whānau play?
Parents and whānau are strongly encouraged to support Keeping Ourselves 
Safe.

● You can attend our meeting at school Thursday 25th August 
6.30-8.00pm  to tell you more about Keeping Ourselves Safe.

● You can find out about abuse and what to do if you think a child you 
know is being abused.

● You can talk to your child about what they have learnt in Keeping 
Ourselves Safe.

● You can set safety guidelines with your family.
● You can help young children with the Keeping Ourselves Safe activities 

they bring home.
● You can give the same safety messages as the school is giving.

What will children and young people learn?
They will learn:

● to work out when their safety is at risk
● how to keep safe when they meet and mix with other people
● who and how to ask for help if they, or someone they know, is being 

abused
● to go on asking for help until someone does something to stop the 

abuse
● that it is important to make and follow personal, family and school safety 

rules.

They will know:
● that abuse is never okay
● that abuse is never their fault.

Should you wish to know more about the program or lessons that we’ll be 
delivering click the link below…or search up Keeping Ourselves Safe NZ Police

.https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-porta
l/resources/successful-relationships/info-parents-whanau

School Photos
Thursday 18th August 

Next Week
Week 4

If you would like your school 
tamariki to be photographed 

together (sibling photographs) 
and haven’t registered for this 
yet, please return your form to 

the office before photo day.

Introducing 
Constable Tash

Most people know our school 
community Constable Tash, if you 

don’t here she is teaching in schools.

https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/info-parents-whanau
https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/info-parents-whanau


Congratulations to all our children, what a spectacular 
morning we had with the weather. Congratulations to our 
winners or top six below who all qualify for the interschool 
event coming up in week 6; Wednesday 31st August.
A huge thank you to the event organisers who 
     supported us Noel Bennett (Harrier Club) and Sue 
     Maclean (Taupo Kiwisport Coordinator). 

Year 
4-6 

Year 4 Girls
1st Mollie Blewett 4th Lily Hendl 
2nd Phoenix Walters 5th Kaylee Graham
3rd Mya Connery Gahan 6th Zoe Mepham

Year 4 Boys
1st Ben Pridham 4th Ayden Ramsay 
2nd Noah Holdaway 5th Hudson Prince
3rd Elias Tahau 6th Noah Martin

Year 5 Girls
1st Pippa Darvill  4th Lottie Brown
2nd Kiara Bullock  5th Billy Wanoa
3rd Jayda Connery Gahan  6th Mia Kearins

Year 5 Boys
1st Pablo Stewart 4th  Justin Sainsbury
2nd Brodie King 5th  Leo Whelan
3rd Levi Russell 6th  Liam Dunbar

Year 6 Girls
1st Heidi Westerman 4th Lucinda Taylor
2nd Ashleigh Pettman 5th Abby Bell
3rd Kate Spriggs 6th Mila Wakefield

Year 6 Boys
1st Finn Dunbar           4th Tidus Hooper
2nd Micah Brockbank   5th Jax Poultney-Hamilton
3rd Rome Holdaway    6th Jordan Koopu



Diary Dates 

Week 3 9 August Rippa Training Senior School

Week 3 11 August Marae Visit Rooms 9 and 13, 9.15am to 10.40am

Week 3 10 August Senior School Y4-6 Cross Country, Spa Park, 9.30am to 12.30pm (No 
postponement date)

Week 4 17 August Interschool Rippa Tournament Senior School Y5-6

Week 4 18 August School Photo Day

Week 4 19 August Marae Visit Rooms 1 and 14, 9.15am to 10.40am

Week 5 23 August Kapa Haka Dress Rehearsal Performance Whanau Welcome 10-10.30am 
(Y5/6 Hall Roopu - Tutor Whaea Teiria The Haka Shop)

Week 5 24 August Year 1-3 Cross Country at 11.15am

Week 5 25 August Marae Visit Rooms 6 and 10, 9.15am to 10.40am (note change of date)

Week 5 25 August Whanau/Parent Hui Keeping Ourselves Safe with Constable Tash 6.30-8.00pm

Week 4-5 Throughout 
weeks

Mid Term Pre-Auditions for Taupō Primary School Talent Show 

Week 5-10 KoS Keeping Ourselves Safe Program Starts School Wide (working alongside NZ 
Police and community Constable Tash)

Week 6 31 August Interschool Cross Country Y4-6

Week 8 13, 14, 15 
September

Ngāti Tūwharetoa Taiopenga Kapa Haka Festival 

Week 9-10 Throughout 
Weeks

Final Auditions for Taupō Primary School Talent Show Being Held in Term 4
Non-finalist will be performing at team assemblies

Our school photo day is coming up in 
one week:

Thursday 18th of August
Families will be able to order and pay 
for the class/individual photos online.  

You will receive information 
on how to order, after the photos 

have been taken. 



Sponsor an Advert

ALL proceeds subsidise transport so that all students at 
Taupo Primary School can access swimming lessons.

Email the office to book your space 
(office@taupoprimary.school.nz) 

A huge thank you to our sponsors who are supporting 
safer swimmers at Taupo Primary School


